
TO:  MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL 
 
FROM:  Neil Jensen, City Administrator 
 
SUBJECT:   Cannon Valley Fair / Race Track 
 
MEETING DATE:  November 12, 2024  
 
 
BACKGROUND 
 
City Council requested that staff put the racetrack on the November 12th agenda to discuss 
options on the racetrack.  Several options to consider are doing nothing, negotiating a 
resolution with the Fair Association and racetrack, enacting land use regulations on the use of 
the track in city limits or pursue legal action against the racetrack to prohibit the use.  All these 
options have pros and cons and can be discussed at the meeting.  Shelley Ryan will be in 
attendance to guide you with each option.   
 


